COMPUTER INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY DEPARTMENT
LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES -- DRAFT
[bookmark: _GoBack]May 12, 2015

PRESENT 
Members:  
Curt Abbott, Oregon Coast Technology; Brian Bray, Coburg Charter School;  Chuck Dinsfriend, International Society for Technology in Education; Otto Radke, Jwaala; Micah Sardell, Information Services, UO;  Damon Slye, Mad Otter Games; Michael Barrow, Titanium Forest LLC; Jon Hausmann, student; Janice Nyland Little, Lunar Logic; Jesse Sherman, North Eugene High School; Dan Keith, Palo Alto Software.

Faculty/Staff:  Kathy Walters, Gary Bricher, Ron Little, Gerry Meenaghan, and Dave Oatman, 

ABSENT 
Members:  Eimar Boesjes, Cicely Coleman, Craig Gray, Mark Davis, Shane Johnson, Jerri-Jo Payne, Phillip Robles, Lauren Russell, Jeff Seldon and Brad Welch.
	
I. WELCOME AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Dan Keith, as chair called the meeting to order at 4:10pm in Bldg 19, Room 102, and welcomed all.  The Winter 2014 minutes were reviewed and approved without change.  
	
II. CERTIFICATES OF APPRECIATION
Dave Oatman thanked members whose terms are expiring with this meeting (Dennis Chong, Michael Finch, John Barnum) none of whom were currently present.  The certificates will be sent to them later.
We also acknowledged the great work that Dan Keith did as committee chair for this past academic year.

III. COLLEGE/CIT DEPARTMENT/DIVISION UPDATE
Dave Oatman discussed the new program review process going on at the college. Lane did a self-study accreditation and the external review resulted in a 7 year re-accreditation with some accommodations and recommendations. One of the recommendations was to our own internal program review (self-study). 
Guiding Principles-examination of the unit in relation to the college at large, focused on curriculum and student learning and support. There are about 80 different programs throughout the college and the college will do about 20 per year. The CIT department has stepped up to be a pilot program and is where the community advisory committee will play a role to begin our focus. We will also look at external stakeholders such as other community colleges to help remain relevant in our program offerings. This process can help shape our agenda for next year. The CIT department, although have 4 programs, will be considered on unit for this review. Areas such as data analytics, bus. Analyst, project management and other areas could be explored to incorporate in the future to address the changes in the IT marketplace.
Gerry Meenaghan shared the idea that we almost have an obligation to do this work and to improve the relationship between the college and our local IT industries to know more about market research and the local and state labor market. Students also need to perform due diligence in learning more about their chosen career, job searching skills and if it meets their goal of a living wage and what skill sets are necessary. The objective of the community advisory committee can help to actively seek out ways to be more effective to learn more about industry and what the college needs to address. Dan Keith commented on that there are pockets of information and perhaps it might be time to 1) to solicit our members about what they could do to help the program review (i.e. survey monkey) especially if the CIT dept. is the vanguard for the college and this program review process; 2) if we had this mechanism, we could cast a wider net to involve a larger data pool in the industry-as this data would be valuable to educational institutions-success rate of grads etc. Kathy commented that compiling useful data is the key-currently data is not kept current-OLMIS is a primary tool but very general about our programs-what are the average salaries, where are the jobs. Jesse Sherman shared his process in the graphic arts program through Lane ESD that uses OLMIS to substantiate a CT &E program. Using the chamber and economic development councils are also external sources. We have a foundation at the school but no alumni association such as a university, which could serve as another resource. Kathy mentioned that the May 2015 edition of Blue Chip (published by the Register Guard) has great articles addressing our local community and education and IT.

The outcome of this discussion would be to come up with questions that the advisory committee can answer to help inform the program review process. Brian Bray mentioned the changing aspects of our industry (IT subject matter experts) and education is hard pressed to stay current with limited resources. Perhaps to look inside LCC and ask the questions- What are we doing that we shouldn’t be doing? and what aren’t we doing that we should be doing? This could result in the important priorities that are not being addressed.  Dan Keith mentioned job shadowing for staff may provide helpful insights. 

You can refer to the community advisory handbook at www.lanecc.edu/ctecc and www.lanecc.edu/cit/advisory

IV. COMMUNITY SHARING-MEMBER UPDATES

Dan Keith is working at Palo Alto Software, as a new job. Kathy Walters shared that she attended the HIMSS National Conference in Chicago in April-40,000 in attendance from all over the world-Health IT is alive and well-big takeaway was data security, electronic health record software, and mobile health technology. Gary Bricher announced his retirement. Otto Radke reported Apple Watch is out and how wearables (mobile apps) will be incorporated on the banking platform. Ron Little-semi retired; Micah Sardell-national conference presentation on role sharing and job switching-internship program-he and a colleague swapped jobs for 3 months-learned much about organizational issues (reporting relationships, budget, office, and authority changed during swap) and professional development. Jesse Sherman, high school graphics and working on year book-showed 3D figures using their 3D printer and have a vinyl cutter that allow making of stickers. Chuck Dinsfriend shared since last meeting they have come up with a project management-IT business analyst job description and are looking for quality assurance tester and director, marketing, operations and IT (cross functional teams)-front end and back end-development opps. Janice Little reported on the success of the Capstone project with CIT students-working w/boy scouts and developing curriculum on coding for younger folks; job shadowing with kids from the high school. Jon Hausmann will graduate and is doing some work for the soon to be VA in Eugene-setting up systems. Damon Slye-mobile game launch. Michael Barrow technology consulting Mad Dog Energy Solutions – intersection of sustainability and technology-software platform to collect data on energy consumption to perform analytics-i.e. peak demand and provide concrete assessment. Gerry Meenaghan reported on coop students-very busy time-new career center which will incorporate counseling, coop and career information; programs to acquaint younger girls to IT (AAUW-Tech Savvy) were learned from conference attendance. Brian Bray going to strictly cloud based at Coburg Charter School and is working on learning more about Google Print Enterprise. Curt Abbott projects through summer and working on marketing and sales.

V. MEMBER NEWS

Women in Computing Group Progress
Janice Little reported—great response from people on the committee from last committee meeting re: research on women in computing. Motivation by money-technology, i.e. what will your career look like in the future if you are not in technology? Are you limiting yourself by not wanting to being involved in technology is a great argument and appeal factor. How do you generate interest away from the perception of that computer science was just for boys. Computer impact is everywhere-most industries will involve computers. What is that first opportunity to take the interest to more involvement? How does interest in STEM programs get generated? Skill acquisition? Career center-looking at elementary, middle and high schools. Rate of change and progression of changes happens so quickly that thinking about the future may not look like it will in 5 years-but basic skill sets are a good foundation. The global problem is too big to fix but if we can bring it to the local level. Kiki is adding in the fun factor to garner interest for young women to STEM-becoming proficient in math and science. Many women in the subcommittee travel so it’s hard to coordinate time to meet. Gaming is changing to be a more gender balanced participation. It was mentioned that there is peer pressure about girls playing games at the high school level. Female characters in gaming does involve more expense. Brian reported that a general technology course showed girls to be more successful than boys. This work will continue to develop some actionable items.

RECRUITING NEW MEMBERS

Although our committee has grown and retiring members have offered willingness to suggest recommendations for the fall. Of course, in alignment to STEM’s emphasis on women in technology, we are looking for a more gender balanced membership. A larger group does help to is larger this year than it has been and this has helped foster good discussions, and we would like to continue with that by bringing in new people to replace those whose terms have expired.  Suggestions from last spring include: Joe Maruschak who used to work at Garage Games and runs the Fertilab Thinkubator RAIN – a statewide effort to address the tech workforce shortage.  Life Technologies and DataLogic which are companies in town that would use students from Lane.  Another suggestion was the current director of technology at 4J school district. Bill Ellis of the economic development office at the City of Eugene may be a resource. Lane Council of Governments, which interconnects regional resources, may provide good input for us.  Health information technology representation is also needed input for this newly formed degree.  


All members were thanked for their attendance by Dan Keith and the meeting adjourned at 5:00pm.
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